
Dear IS289 families,

We’ve made it through fourteen weeks of remote learning - wow!  For my last email of the 2019-2020 school year, I have many announcements and reminders, summer resources for families and students, and grade level student work samples from spring.  

Families ask me about summer work each year, and I’ve provided links to resources below.  The most important thing for students to do is to read.  Read everything.  If you’re feeling overwhelmed and don’t know where to start, start with this resource from Heather to help you log into and access everything you need this summer to ensure lots of reading!  


Anne and I will be around all summer and we're here to help you with your questions. Please don't hesitate to reach out.

Announcements and Reminders:
1. Congratulations to our eighth graders on completing an incredible three years at IS289!   You are a very special group of graduates and will always be part of IS289.  Your yearbook will be mailed to you, and can be accessed online now; see Jaclyn’s email for the link.  Your graduation ceremony will be emailed to you as soon as we confirm photo releases for students. Students will receive information regarding how to transfer the content in their email accounts well before we close the accounts in Fall.
2. Updates for the start of the school year will be emailed by Anne or me 3 times this summer: at the end of July, in Mid August, and again at the end of August.  For more current news, subscribe to the DoE’s Twitter account or check the DoE website.
3. Pandemic EBT/SNAP benefits (English , Chinese, Simplified, Chinese, Traditional , Spanish) will not jeopardize your immigration status (no impact on the public charge status).  The school must have your correct mailing address.  The DOE gives addresses from our records to the State department responsible for administering this benefit. Email Anne if you need to update your address! 
4. You can donate your EBT/SNAP benefits if you don’t need it.  The Community Education Council (CEC) for D2 set up a simple website that explains more: parents can/ should use the money over the course of the next year in venues that may help stimulate the local economy- farmer's markets, for instance. They can then make a donation, if possible to places like Community Food Advocates (working with the DOE currently to assist with meal distribution) or other food pantries in local neighborhoods. Links to all this information and potential places to donate are listed on the ShareMyP-EBT website.
5. Students will remain in the same official classes and advisories next fall.  With so many unknowns about next year, we’ve decided to keep this one thing the same.
6. There is still no access to lockers for students.  If there is no further guidance from the DoE, our back-up plan is for Anne and me to empty the lockers and set up a schedule for student’s to pick up their bags of things in mid or late August.  
7. Families can access final grades online through your MyStudent.nyc account. We’ve recently learned that our school's final grades will be released on July 1, not June 26 as previously stated. Details regarding how to log in are on this DoE website. Please note that this is different from the myschools.nyc account that you used for middle and high school applications.  If you need help, email our Parent Coordinator Anne Albright (aalbright@is289.org).
8. Email Anne Albright if you plan to leave NYC this fall.  This will help us ensure you are receiving the right communications and that we offer our seats to students on our waitlist.
9. The Chancellor’s parent or student survey closes this week, please complete it if you haven’t already.  It takes approximately 7 minutes and is available in many languages.  You can call 311 to complete the survey if you prefer to do it over the phone. 

Summer Resources:
1. NEW: Students can now borrow ebooks all summer long through the SORA app or SORA site on browser. Fiction, nonfiction, and graphic novels are available in a variety of formats on any device. For more information, look on this DoE website. It’s easy to sign on; just follow the sign on instructions here.  Students will need their DOE email address and password; this tutorial will help them retrieve it if they don't have it.  Information about SORA is also provided on the library padlet. 
2. NEW: Our library has a host of suggestions for activities that will keep your child and family busy all summer long on this padlet. From no-cook recipes and virtual summer camps to art projects to cool math games these activities will help keep kids engaged while building on essential skills.  Along with these ideas, you will find plentiful reading suggestions, podcasts, a virtual author visit or two, and an opportunity for your family to join our annual Poetry Jam, virtually. Be sure to take a peek, and come back again. We will be adding to it all summer long.  
3. Free meals continue in NYC over the summer.  Find a meal hub on their website.
4. Preparing for 7th grade 
d. Summer Reading Assignment/ 6 Literacy: Resource Padlet
d. Science Preview Padlet
d. Literacy Preview Padlet
1. Preparing for 8th grade
e. Math Enrichment
e. Social Studies Review/Preview
e. Science Preview Padlet
e. Literacy Review Padlet
1. Summer Reading eBooks

Student Work - a sampling from Spring
1. Eighth Grade, a sampling
a. Graduation Photos
a. Disrupting Racism Ted Talks
1. Seventh Grade Student Work, a sampling
b. Summer Resource Padlet
b. 7SS: Expression Wall
b. 7 Science: COVID-19 Across the World Discussion Board
b. 7 Science: COVID-19 Across the World- Procedures to Stop Transmission Padlet
b. 7 Math Flipgrid: Which Company Had the Better Deal?
b. 7 Math Padlets: Linear Or Not?
b. 7 Math Padlets: Why Linear?
1. Sixth Grade Student Work, a sampling
c. 6 Literacy: Poetry Jam Padlet
c. 6 Math: Using slime recipe to talk about ratios (Flipgrid) 
c. 6 Math: Large vs Small Size Cupcake Boxes (Looking at Claims and critiquing reasoning) (Padlet) 
c. 6 Science: Podcasts
c. 6 Art: Padlets and Reflections

It has been my honor to serve the IS289 community during these crises this spring.  I am confident that together, we can manage anything that comes our way next fall.  I can't wait to see you again!

Be well and be strong,
Zeynep and Hudson


